
 
A meeting of the All Unions and Associations of BSNL (AUAB) was held yesterday, the 23-
08-2018, at BSNL MS office. The meeting was presided over by Com. Ravi Shil Verma, GS, 
AIGETOA. The meeting was attended by :- 
 
BSNLEU: Com. P.Abhimanyu,GS, and Com.Swapan Chakraborty,Dy.GS. 
 
NFTE: Com. Chandeshwar Singh,GS, Com. K.S.Sheshadri,Dy.GS and Com. A.Rajamouli. 
 
SNEA: Com. K.Sebastin, GS. 
 
AIGETOA: Com.Ravi Shil Verma,GS. 
 
BSNLMS: Com. Suresh Kumar, GS, Com. Mallikarjuna, President. 
 
ATM BSNL: Com. Revti Prasad, AGS. 
 
BSNL OA: Com. H.P.Singh, Dy.GS. 
 
The meeting observed one minute’s silence to condole the death of the people, who have lost 
their lives in the recent floods in Kerala. 
 
The following decisions are taken in the meeting. 
 
(a) The meeting decided to write to the CMD BSNL, suggesting to deduct one day’s basic 
pay from the salary of the willing employees, and to send the same to the Kerala Chief 
Minister’s Disaster Relief Fund. 
 
(b)The meeting seriously discussed about the status of the issues of Wage Revision, Pension 
Revision, Pension Contribution on actual basic pay, Allotment of 4G spectrum and 
Superannuation benefits. The meeting decided to meet the CMD BSNL immediately, and to 
urge upon him to arrange a meeting with the Secretary, DoT, at the earliest, to discuss about 
these issues. The meeting also decided to meet the OSD of the Hon’ble MoS(C) at the 
earliest, and to discuss about the non-implementation of the assurances given by the Hon’ble 
MoS(C). 
 
(b) As regards the issue of Pension Contribution on the basis of actual basic pay, the meeting 
resolved to seriously pursue the issue with the Ministry of Finance and the PMO, through the 
Hon’ble Minister of State for Finance and the Hon’ble Minister of State in the Prime Minister’s 
Office. The meeting also decided to write to the Cabinet Secretary, about the non-
implementation of the order of the DOP&T,on the issue of calculating Pension Contribution. 
 
(c) On the issue of Superannuation benefits, the AUAB has already written to the CMD 
BSNL. It was decided that the AUAB representatives should meet the CMD BSNL, and to 
demand expeditious action on it. Further, as regards the incorrect reply given by the Hon’ble 
MoS(C) on the floor of the Parliament, on the issue of implementation of the 
recommendations of the 2nd PRC, it is decided to write to the Hon’ble MoS(C). 
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